St Luke’s Episcopal Church Newsletter

August 2017
“Witness Wamego Go Beyond”
2017 Parish Theme:
"”
Senior Warden’s Report: 
I see the beginning of school just around the corner. All the parents are trying to get school supplies and clothes for each child. They are making sure everything is just right. 

Wait a minute, what is that over there? It is a group of children does not look like they are ready to go to school. They have no book, pens, pencils paper or anything. I wish there was something that I could do for them.

Wait I know I can do without my Starbucks for a week that would help at least one of them get supplies. I wonder if I could talk to my friends about these children to see if they could help. I can call Eric I hope he can help a little even with all his children. 

Hello Eric this is Thomas and I saw some children today …..

The point of this little story is there are children out there that will start school with nothing. It not that the parents aren’t trying, it’s that when it comes down to feed their child or buying books, school supplies or even clothes. Food will always win. Some of the parents are lucky to keep a roof over their heads. Please remember the children they are the ones that will shape the world tomorrow.










Thomas (Tom) Brown 

Vestry:

The Vestry is submitting the Alleuluia Grant for the oven and air conditioning needs in the kitchen to help with Sharing Table.  There will be a church and grounds clean-up day to include the basement scheduled by our Junior Warden prior to a new priest coming.  No Vestry meeting in August is planned. 









   

 Cinnie 
Rector Search Committee Updates: 
The search committee is entering a season of meeting with applicants for the priest position. We appreciate your prayers for the discernment process-- not only for us, but also for those we are interviewing. A match needs to be made on both ends. Thank you!  Emily, Doug, Larry, Kally and Myrline

O God of patient and gentle strength, who knows our needs even before we ask, may your loving presence guide us as we seek the next Rector for St. Luke's Church. 

Give us an open spirit, discerning hearts and clear minds, that we may trust your will for us and become ever more united in your son our Savior, Jesus Christ. 

Inspire our conversation, deepen our prayer, and make us a community of humility and grace.











          Emily

News from the Window Committee:












Myrline
Treasurer’s Report:  
The following summary reflects the results of the operating fund, income and expense for the month of June 2017, with a budget comparison. (The Year-to-date includes the beginning balance on January 1st) 


Current month
Year-to-date 

Budget 

Income
 $   5,276.86

$ 25,004.93

$ 71,201.00 

Expense
 $   2,034.45

$ 21,762.52

$ 51,144.00 

          Difference 
 $   3,242.41

$ 3,242.41

$ 20,057.00
Sharing Table:  

I want to thank Ed and Claudia for the extra help this past week. We had a nice turn out. We had fun as we fed the people that came in. I also want to that the rest of the group that shows up and takes part in the Sharing Table. Without all of you we wouldn’t be going into year 2. I thank the Lord for this church each day. Your love pours out to Wamego and the rest of the world you touch.

Sharing Table Breakfast will be August 3 and 17.  Please continue to help with this wonderful ministry to the community.  
Guild:
Next meeting will be August  12th after the service to work on Meals on Wheels. 
July 4th fund-raiser netted about $260.  
Sunday school:
Eric will teach the younger students while Joyce teaches the older students. 


       









     
Prayers:  (If you have someone needing prayers, please either email or tell Cinnie.  Thank you)
We pray for: Anna Lea, David, Doreen, Jerry, Martha and family, Sarah, Alice, Kay, Lynn; Courtney, Mickey and Lisa, Polly, Robyn, Stacey, Susannah
We pray for our Military personnel: Luke, Mike, Molly Lynn.
We pray for our ministries: Bishop Kemper School of Ministry. 
BIRTHDAYS IN July:                                                        ANNIVERSARIES:
26 – Mike McConkey  



Aug 21 – Doug & Cele Benso


August Schedule:
Monday thru Friday, July 31-August 5th: Vacation Bible School 

Thursday, August 3rd – 7:30-9:  Sharing Table Breakfast 

Sunday, August 6th – Father Art Rathbun will officiate.

              Guild meeting after the service to sign up for MOW

              Ultreya 5 pm at St. John’s, Abilene



Wednesday August 9th – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry
Sunday, August 13th – Morning Prayer; Lector and Officiant to be announced


              Little Apple Barbershop Quartet at the beginning of the service 


No Vestry meeting this month 


Wednesday, August 16th – 6pm - Potluck 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 

Thursday, August 17th – 7:30-9:  Sharing Table Breakfast 

Sunday, August 20th - Father Art Rathbun will officiate 
Wednesday August 23rd – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 
Sunday, August 27th - Father Don Compier will officiate
Wednesday August 30th – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 

St. Luke’s Weekly Schedule: 

Sunday: 9:30 a.m. Rite II Holy Eucharist 

Mondays: 6:30 a.m. Spiritual Development Book Group – McDonalds
Tuesdays: 10 a.m. - 11 a.m. Bible Study                  
Wednesdays: 6 - 7:30 p.m. WE - Potluck Supper and Children’s Ministry 

Thursdays:  7:30 p.m. Cursillo Reunion Group 
August Duties 
	
	August 6
	August 13
	August 20
	August 27
	Sept 3

	Altar Guild
	Joyce Elcock
Linda Chmiel
	Emily Benson
Myrline Winkler
	Cinnie Hill    Laura Hannan
	Linda Chmiel Pat Frey
	Emily Benson Joyce Elcock 

	Lay Reader
	Doug Elcock
	Doug Benson
	Myrline Winkler
	Ed Dillinger
	Larry Hannan

	Chalice 

Bearer
	Joyce Elcock
	Ed Dillinger
	Larry Hannan
	Myrline Winkler
	Joyce Elcock

	Greeter/

Usher
	Larry Hannan
	Judy Hildreth
	John Chmiel
	Sherry Paar
	Doug Elcock

	Coffee Host
	Elcocks
	Pat Frey
	Hannans 
	Winklers
	McConkeys


